
I have personally been a victim of corporate bullying and have witnessed it as well. Since 
starting here at DHS, I have had a colleague transfer to another state position in 
another department due to what she witnessed from a supervisor known for bullying and what 
she was afraid of having to endure by working for that supervisor.  There should be a zero-
tolerance policy and workers should not work or live in fear of retribution when reporting 
incidences of bullying, it robs us of valuable talent, causes a toxic work environment and 
diminishes productivity, as well as costing money and resources by causing physical and mental 
distress.  
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